
Principal – Andrew McDonald                    Fortnight ending 26th May, 2022 

 

Student Absence Line: 3280 3266 

Priority 1: Excellence in Teaching  

Consistently implement evidence 

based, high impact teaching strategies 

Priority 2:  Excellence in  Learning 

Enhance systems and processes 

for making student growth visible in 

an inclusive environment 

 

Priority 3:  Excellence in  

Partnerships  

Implement a dispersed leadership 

model that supports the sustaina-

bility of effective systems and pro-
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2022 Term Dates 

Term 1 

7th February—1st April 

Term 2 

19th April— 24th June 

Term 3 

11th July—16 September 

Term 4 

4th October—9 December  

 

Parade 

9am Friday 

P&C Meetings 

2nd Wednesday of the Month at 6:30pm  

in the Resource Centre. 

Date Claimers 

 

Year 2 Incursion—26th May 

Under 8’s Day—26th May 

Queensland Day—6th June 

Yr3-6 Athletics Carnival—15 June 

P-2 Athletics Carnival— 23rd June 

End of Term—24th June 

 

 

 

 



 

First 5 Forever 
The First 5 Forever program is a Queensland Government initiative that supports children’s early literacy develop-
ment.  First 5 Forever sessions are held at local libraries, and parent/carers and their children have an opportunity to 
access fun activities, meet other parents/carers and discover new ideas to try at home! 
 
First 5 Forever offer:  
Baby Play for babies aged 0 – 12 months. This session focuses on engagement with parents/caregivers and their 
babies with simple rhymes, songs, actions and books shared during the sessions. 
Rhyme Time for children aged 0 – 4 years. These are fun and high energy sing and dance sessions! 
Story Time  is recommended for children aged 3 to 5 years. Stories are shared in fun ways and can include using 
puppets, songs and games. 

Click here to find a local library. 
 
First 5 Forever also has a multitude of online resources for parents/carers, including recommended books for children 
and fun tips to try at home to support children’s literacy development. 
 
 
You Can Help Stop The Spread Of Head Lice 
Head lice are common in children (particularly between the ages of 3 and 11 years) 

and have nothing to do with personal hygiene or cleanliness. While head lice don’t 

carry disease, their bites can cause itching and skin irritation. To reduce your child’s 

risk of getting head lice you can ensure long hair is tied up, discourage the sharing 

of brushes and combs, and minimise head-to-head contact with others. Remember, 

anyone can get head lice. These critters have no preferences for hair colour or type, 

age or ethnicity. Check out this fact sheet for more information. 

  

 
Queensland Day 
Queensland Day marks our state’s official separation, as an independent colony, 

from New South Wales on 6 June 1859.   It is an opportunity to celebrate our state’s 

culture, heritage, people, places and industry. It also allows each one of us to reflect 

on what it means to be a Queenslander. In addition to local community celebrations, 

key landmarks and buildings will be lit up on the day.   For more information and 

some great resources, see the Queensland Day website.   

 
 
 
 
 
We The Differents – Growth Mindset 
You may have heard the term “growth mindset”. A growth mindset is important for  
children to develop as it allows them to believe that intelligence can grow and be 
strengthened with effort. It will help your child understand that things may be hard to 
do now but may not always be hard; and to embrace the process. Help your child   
develop a growth mindset by encouraging them to check out the We the Differ-
ents website. The website has a range of articles to support your child to find their 
different, find out about education options and find support.    
 
 
Andrew McDonald 
Principal 
 

https://www.vision6.com.au/ch/62862/1bk8b/2898036/rw.2jbItirlrryxeKDXmJ1VBwxi_8WpnkbHgRxTs.html
https://www.vision6.com.au/ch/62862/1bk8b/2898497/rw.2jbItirlrryxeKDXmnfbFd0.vPeYhJDXZIDob.html
https://www.vision6.com.au/ch/62862/1bk8b/2898493/rw.2jbItirlrryxeKDXmV.bgVXpN7s2cmET4QA5f.html
https://www.vision6.com.au/ch/62862/1bk8b/2898494/rw.2jbItirlrryxeKDXm3VruEJvDkYJFxBjjBC.y.html
https://www.vision6.com.au/ch/62862/1bk8b/2898495/rw.2jbItirlrryxeKDXmc1nhxuxTeDAZTIWs7lt2.html
https://www.vision6.com.au/ch/62862/1bk8b/2898496/rw.2jbItirlrryxeKDXmIXx5a.MwEPS8uN5l46uv.html
http://conditions.health.qld.gov.au/HealthCondition/media/pdf/14/165/351/head-lice-v4
https://campaigns.premiers.qld.gov.au/queenslandday/resources.aspx
https://www.wethedifferents.qld.edu.au/what-is-growth-mindset/
https://www.wethedifferents.qld.edu.au/what-is-growth-mindset/


Winter Uniform 

Deebing Heights State School Uniform and Dress Code aims to contribute to a safe and supportive teaching and 

learning     environment through: 

• Ready identification of students and non-students at school 

• Fostering a sense of belonging 

• Developing mutual respect among students by minimising visible evidence of physical, economic or so-

cial differences 

• Minimising exposure to hazards by adopting uniform items that enhance workplace health and safety 

  

Please ensure your child is dressed in school uniform every day.  The Uniform Policy states that an official school 

jacket (or plain, navy blue fleece jacket or pullover) and official school tracksuit pants (or plain, navy fleece tracksuit 

pants) should be worn in winter.  Black or navy blue stockings may also be worn under shorts/skirts/skorts.  Jumpers 

with logos or writing are not an acceptable part of our uniform.   

As the weather cools down, please remember to clearly mark all jumpers and jackets with your child’s name and 

class.  This helps when items are removed during the day as it warms up. 

 

 

Everyday Counts 

Research shows that in Queensland, higher student attendance is associated, on average, with higher student 

achievement. Additionally, attending school every day helps children to build social and emotional skills such as  

communication, teamwork and resilience. 

Under the law, you must make sure your child is enrolled and attends school on all school days unless there is a   

reasonable excuse. Schools must monitor attendance of students and follow up with parents and caregivers any   

unexplained absences. 

If your child does not want to go to school, or you are having trouble getting your child to school, please talk to their 

class teacher for assistance and support. 

 



The Premier's Reading Challenge is an annual state-wide initiative which aims to 

improve literacy and encourage children to read for pleasure and learning.  

  

To complete the challenge: 

· Prep to Year 2 must read or experience at least 20 books, 

· Years 3 and 4 must read at least 20 books, and 

· Years 5 and 6 must read at least 15 books. 

  

 

Record how many books your child has read on the reader record form and return 

to the school office by 29th August.  Every student who completes the challenge 

will receive a Certificate of Achievement signed by the Premier.   

  

While there is no compulsory reading list for the challenge, book lists have been developed in conjunction with the 

Department of Education’s (DoE) Reading Centre, to help students, teachers, parents and guardians select age ap-

propriate reading material. The book lists are available on the Premier’s Reading Challenge website.  Also, Deebing 

Heights students have been registered to use the online eBooks Digital Library by downloading the Sora app and 

logging using their MIS ID. 

If your child has lost their recording sheet, please contact their classroom teacher. 

Under 8’s 

Prep, Year 1 & 2 students celebrated Under 8’s at school on Thursday 26
th
 May.  This year the theme for Under 8’s 

was Play in a Changing World.   

Children rotated through three activities: 

• Wild Rangers – presentation about some of our wildlife 

• Footsteps – dance routine 

• Craft – art activities 

A big shout out to Ms Mills, Mrs Wardle, Miss Siddans, Mrs Maddy, Mrs Scott, Miss Estrada and Mrs Keidge for or-

ganising this event for our students.   

Allergy and Anaphylaxis 

A reminder to our families for your help to support children in our school who are at risk of anaphylaxis.  Although we 
are not a ‘nut free’ school we do encourage you to: 

• Talk with your children about food allergies 

• Teach your children not to share food 

• Encourage hand washing after eating 

• Not send food which has peanuts or tree nuts in the main ingredients list 

Ask your child to get help immediately if their schoolmate with allergies gets sick. 

 

Deputy Principal 

Beth Strow 

https://readingchallenge.education.qld.gov.au/about/booklists


Student Resource Scheme 

Your Student Resource Scheme has been invoiced and is 
due on 7th March 2022.  

 
Preferred method of payment for all invoices is via BPoint 
by clicking on the link on your invoice or through the QKR 
payment app. The payment window is also available for 
over the counter payments however please note this is 
only open Wednesday 8:30—9:15am for cashless pay-
ments. 

 If you are experiencing financial hardship families are 
able to set up direct debit agreements with the school. 
This may be for a one off payment, or for a series of in-
stalments in order to pay off your SRS or any excursions 
or camps over time. Please contact our administration for 
further information.  

  

Nikki Mensforth 
Business Manager  

Voluntary Building Contribution  

$50 per new student or $25 per returning student 

How we use the funds collected: 

  

The Voluntary Building Contribution of $50 per new student 
and $25 per returning student will be used directly to achieve 
our improvement goals on our facilities improvement wish 
list.  Funds are needed to ensure classes assist with the costs 
of building a senior playground over the next four years.  

The P&C will contribute 50 cents in every $1.00 donated by 
our families and the school will co-invest by moving funds 
allocated to other facilities improvements on the wish 
list.  This strategic partnership between parents, P&C and 
school should make these building improvements possible 
within the next four years.   

The success of this initiative is contingent upon an 80% pay-
ment rate or above. 

How to Pay: 

Download the QKR app and choose the “Voluntary Contribu-

tion” from the menu!  

PERFORMING ARTS NEWS    Week 6 

CLASS DRAMA PERFORMANCES: Class Drama Performances have now been filmed, 
and will be presented at assemblies throughout the rest of this term.  

At Junior Assembly this Friday Prep A, 1A and 2A videos will be shown. 

At Senior Assembly next Friday 3A, 4A, 5A videos will be shown. 

This also means that Drama units are completed and all classes now begin their Dance 
units. 

CHARLIE and the CHOCOLATE FACTORY SCHOOL MUSICAL:  We’ve had an 
amazing response from students wanting to take part in our musical, and auditions 
for Charlie and the Chocolate Factory are almost completed. Next week will be the 
final week for anyone from Years 2 -6 who has missed their audition time. These are 
the scheduled times for next week: 

Musicians - Tuesday 2nd break 

Main Cast Actors – Wednesday 1st break 

Dancers – Wednesday 2nd break 

Singers – Thursday 2nd break 



Year 3s Excursion Paradise Country 
 
The day was filled 
with excitement 
from the moment 
we arrived 7:30am 
at school!  
 
 
When we arrived at 
Paradise Country 
we were greeted by 
our personal guide 
Mat who made sure 
we had a jam-packed 

day full of engaging adventure. To start the day Mat 
brought out some delicious damper for the students to eat 
as he wanted to make sure their bellies were full.  
 

We saw different shows. We went on wildlife walks and we got to meet Matilda the koala. This 
links really nicely into our persuasive unit we are currently undergoing as we will be arguing about 
why we should save the koalas from extinction. 



 

School Safe Parking  School Entrance Reminder 

 

Parents please be mindful  that  

access to the school grounds at pick 
up and drop off times is via the front 

gate off the carpark on Rawlings 
Road and not via the staff carpark on 
Bottlebrush Drive. Deliveries do   oc-

cur at this time and safety is our main       
concern. 

Thank you for you support. 



 
















